
 

 
 

August 20, 2021 
 
 
 
Mile High Academy Family,  
  
Since releasing our COVID-19 protocols we have continued to monitor how COVID is affecting our 
community. Recently, the Tri-County Health Department (TCHD) voted to mandate masks in schools 
and childcare settings for ages 2 - 11, as well as individuals who interact with them. Within the order 
there was a provision for counties to opt-out of the mask mandate. Douglas county falls under the 
jurisdiction of the TCHD. Douglas County has voted to opt-out of this mandate leaving masks 
requirements up to individual districts and schools within its jurisdiction.  
  
The Mile High Academy (MHA) board met to discuss and determine what course of action would be 
taken moving forward for MHA. The board recognizes that COVID-19 is a serious illness that has 
affected more than just the physical health of our MHA family. With this in mind, the MHA board has 
voted to use the opportunity to continue with its current policy while monitoring the wellbeing of our 
students and faculty. As stated before, we will continue to monitor how COVID-19 is affecting our 
community and adjust our protocols accordingly. Should Douglas County mandate a mask order 
MHA, in accordance with our CHERISH core values, will comply with that order.  
  
Any single mitigation effort in and of itself does not fully protect against the transmission of this virus. 
However, we do find that as we continue to practice multiple mitigation efforts we can slow the 
transmission of the virus and help to keep our students, faculty, and families as safe as possible. The 
efforts include the combination of practices such as frequent hand washing, the regular use of hand 
sanitizer, practicing social distancing, limiting physical contact between individuals, isolating when 
sick, and mask usage. The previous school year has provided strong evidence that these hygienic 
practices not only helped to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 but also other communicable viruses. 
  
As a board, we are also appealing to each of us as individuals to do our part to protect our MHA 
family. Just as we understand that it is a combination of health practices that is most effective, it is the 
combination of all of us doing our part as individuals and families that will be most effective in keeping 
our MHA family safe and healthy. The combination of practices that include but are not limited to 
mask-wearing will together help keep our children safe and increase the odds of having uninterrupted 
in-person learning.  
  
As a school administration, board, and community we strive to work together to make decisions in a 
united fashion. We thank you for your support as we work together.  
  
On behalf of the Mile High Academy Board, 

  
Andrew Carpenter, 
Principal 


